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2013-2014 GRAND JURY RELEASES REPORT ON  
 

STOCKTON UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT’S AFTER-SCHOOL PROGRAMS 
 
 

 Today, the San Joaquin County 2013-2014 Civil Grand Jury released its report 

investigating Stockton Unified School District’s after-school programs.  Stockton Unified School 

District (SUSD) is the largest school district in the County, serving approximately 37,000 

students in 39 elementary schools, four comprehensive high schools and numerous alternative 

settings.  San Joaquin County and SUSD programs are provided by Community Partners who 

have contracts with the District.   

 

The Grand Jury learned of concerns with SUSD after-school programs from newspaper 

articles beginning in July 2013.  The issues were largely focused on the quality of services 

provided by Boys and Girls Club of Stockton, one of the Community Partners which received as 

much as $1.3 million from SUSD in a single year. 

 

In the course of its investigation of the SUSD after-school programs, the Grand Jury 

found that there were other, more serious problems.  These problems pertained to the hiring 

practices of the Community Partners and the lack of monitoring by Stockton Unified School 

District.  After conducting interviews and examining documents, the Grand Jury determined that 

neither the District nor the Community Partners are able to guarantee that: (1) all employees 

working with children were fully cleared based on Department of Justice reports; (2) all 

employees met the academic qualifications as stipulated in the Community Partners’ contracts 

with the District; and (3) language in contracts with Community Partners did not match the 

employee qualifications language in the After School Education and Safety Grant. 

 

The Grand Jury outlined a number of recommendations for the Stockton Unified School 

District follow, including, but not limited to: (1) developing procedures that will enable the 

District to regularly examine documentation held by the Community Partners.  This includes 

auditing of documents to ensure that all employees are professionally qualified and are 

completely void of any background issues deeming them unsuitable for working with children; 

and (2) changing the language of the contracts to match the grant requirements. 
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The Stockton Unified School District Board of Trustees is required to submit a response 

to the Presiding Judge of San Joaquin County Superior Court within 90 days as to each finding 

and recommendation contained in the Grand Jury’s report. 

 

 
### 

 

(Copy of report attached) 


























